
 

Term Two  

Term Two 

Starts  

01/05  

Country Meal  12/05  

Teacher Only 

Day 

2/06  

Whole School 

Meal  

30/06  

House Comps 06/07  

End of term  07/07  

Term Three 

Dates to note  

 

Kokopu Cross 

Country  

4/8  

Te Horo Cross 

Country  

10/8  

  

 

Reminders 

¶ Absence:  Please 

contact the school 

office to report 

your child's/

children's absence.  

¶  School Gates:  

The gates are 

closed at 9am so 

please help you 

child through the 

gate after this 

time.  

¶  BOT Meeting: 

The next meeting is 

on Monday 22nd 

May at 6pm here at 

school.  Everyone is    

welcome to attend.  

 

Monday 8th May 2017  

Term 2 Week 2  

Welcome to our new staff  

You may have noticed some new faces around the school.  This term we have employed two 

more teacher aides to help in the classrooms.  We welcome Chloe Hovell who is working in Room 

1 and Pauline Simmonds who is also in Room 1 for now, but will help students in a few different 

classrooms later on.  We still have Glenis Delemare in Room 2 and Nadene Slabbert and Dianne 

Algie are working with students across a few classrooms and helping with reading and math's 

programs.  Our teachers aides are a wonderful resource which we value immensely!   

We farewell Caroline Towgood who has been cleaning Kokopu School for many years and wish 

her well in her new position.  Welcome to Caroline Adams, who has joined the staff as our 

cleaner and is doing a great job!  We also welcome Demi Richardson this term.  Demi is our af-

ter school care leader and runs a great program for the children.  

Kokopu School  

                              Mangakahia Country Meal  

This Friday we are hosting the Country Meal at the Mangakahia Sports Complex. Thanks to the 

wonderful people who have volunteered to help set up, serve dinner and clean up afterwards.  

We could still do with more help please.  If you are setting up, please be there at 5.15pm.  We 

would like each family to supply a salad whether attending the dinner or not please.  Salads can 

be dropped off at school on Friday or if you are attending you can bring it along on the evening.  

Dinner will be served from 6pm onward.  Meals range from $17 for steak to $2 for a hotdog or 

bowl of chips.  All main meals  are served with chips and choice of salad and a selection of des-

serts is also included in the price.  This is a community event that everyone is welcome to.  You 

are also welcome to bring family, friends and neighbours, the more the merrier!  This is a lu-

crative fundraising opportunity for us, so your support is very much appreciated.  

Room 4 and 5 Rural Schools Sports Meet  

Wednesday 10th May from 9am to 2pm.  Travel by bus.  Please get your permission slip to 

the school office tomorrow or email permission to office@kokopu.school.nz   

Everyone is welcome to come along and support the children at this fun event at the Mangaka-

hia Sports Complex where the students will try a variety of different sporting activities  

Room 5 Year 7 and 8 Winter Sports Tournament  

Kensington Park on Tuesday 23rd May from 9am to 2.15pm.   

Room 4 Year 5 and 6 Winter Sports Tournament  

Kensington Park on Tuesday 8th June from 9am to 2.15pm.   

We will be taking the bus to both Winter Sports Tournaments at a small charge.  

Please get permission slips in for both events.  

Swimming Pool Key  

The school pool is now closed and will not be treated any more until next season.  So please 

return your pool key to the school office.  Once returned, your refund of the $50 bond will be 

credited to your stationery account.  

Teacher Only Day  

On Friday 2nd June we will be having a teacher only day to allow staff to do a couple of pro-

fessional development courses.  Mark this date on your calendar and donõt sent your children to 

school please.  This will enable you to have an extra long Queens Birthday weekend!  



 

Pre Enrolments  
If you have or know of a child who is turning 5 this year and 

is wanting to come to Kokopu School, please contact the 
school office for an enrolment pack.  All new entrants can 
have pre school visits to familiarize themselves with their 

new teacher and the school.  

After School Care  

In the Library  

If you would like to enroll your child/children in ASC, 

please contact the office for and enrolment form.  This 

service is available from 3pm to 5.30pm Monday to Fri-

day.  The cost at present is $6.00 per session.  Session 

1 runs from 3.00pm to 4.15pm and Session 2 runs from 

4.15pm to 5.30pm.  If your child attends regularly and is 

having a day off from After School 

care, please phone the school of-

fice to inform us.  Our Demi Rich-

ardson.  

 

www.kokopu.school.nz  

Playgroup  

On Tuesday morning from 9am to 11.30 a group of parents 

meet in the library with their pre schoolers.  There is 

quite an array of equipment and the children are welcome 

to use the school grounds for play.  Everyone is welcome 

to join the group.  It is a wonderful way to get your child 

used to school before they start at 5 years old.   

If you would like any further information please contact 

the school office or just turn up on the day.  

Kokopu School  

921 Kokopu Road 

RD 9 

Whangarei  

0179 

Phone: 09 4346765  

Fax: 09 4346765  

E-mail: 

office@kokopu.school.nz  

2017  

TERM DATES  

Term 1  

Thu 2 Feb to Thu 13 

Apr  

Term 2  

Mon 1 May to Fri 7 

Jul  

Term 3  

Mon 24 Jul to Fri 29 

Sep 

Term 4  

Mon 16 Oct to Fri 15 

Dec 

 Thanks to the 

PTA  

We would like to thank the PTA 

for their generous donation, 

which went towards purchasing 

the awesome new 

picnic tables in the 

sheltered area.  

 

Ukulele/Guitar 

Lessons  

Once a week with Lyn 

Moase.  Please contact the 

school to register 

your interest.  

Lost Property  

Donõt forget to encourage 

children to check lost prop-

erty for their gear.  Please 

name all children's clothing 

that they bring 

to school.  Thank 

you. 

Yummy Apple Promo  

Once you have filled in your sheet please return it to 

school.  If you need more sheets, ask at the office and 

we can print more off or visit the following website. 

Bible in Schools  

Every 2nd Friday we have Mrs Meads 

come along to take bible lessons from 

8.30am to 8.55am.  If  you would like 

your child to opt in for these lessons, 

please inform the 

school office.   Stationery Accounts  

We prefer payment by direct credit if you are able 

to please; Kokopu School Board of Trustees   

12- 3099 - 0419154 - 01.  



 
Bus Pick Up and Drop Off  

Please do not park in front of the school gates and letterbox, as this is now the drop 

off and pick up zone for the school bus.  We have changed the pick up and drop off 

point due to congestion in the school car park.   

We would also like to remind you that in the afternoon you will need to come into the 

school to collect your children, as we do not want them in the car park unassisted.   

This to let you know that the Bream Head Conservation Trust is releasing 100 

"whiteheads" into the reserve on Saturday 13th May at 14.00.  

They will be released from the headquarters at the Peach Cove trach entry.  

This is a great occasion for all of us and any children and parents who would like to see this 

happening, are most welcome. 



TABLE TENNIS NORTHLAND  

                     
Table Tennis for children in Years 5 -8 

Come and have fun in our top class Table Tennis Stadium at Kensington Park.  

When : Tuesdays 3.30 -5.00pm  Beginning Tuesday 9 th  May 

These are òHit Sessionsó where basic coaching will be given.  For those interested a development 

squad will be selected for further coaching each week on a day TBA.  

Cost : $40 subscription for a year or $2 casual fee per session.  

           We have bats for sale or they may be hired for $1.  

 

                           Soft soled non marking shoes must be worn.  

 

                           Enquiries Ph Julie Butel 4591453 /0274503456  


